
PUBLIC WORKS COMMISSION
Tuesday, JUne 7, 2022 at 6:30 p.m.

Commission members present: Alders Bartz, Romlein, Ruetten, Wetzel

City employees present:
Waste Water Treatment Manager Peter Hartz

1. Chairman Wetzel called the meeting to order at 6:31 p.m.

2. Review and take action: award bid for the 2022 Private Lead Service Line

The Water Department applied for a grant through the Wisconsin Department of Natural  Resources
(WDNR) for the replacement of private lead service laterals. The Wisconsin Department of Natural
Resources has communicated to the City of  Watertown that in order to receive the funds, the private lead
service lateral project needs to be  advertised and awarded. The Public Works Commission approved
advertising for this special project.

The following three (3) sealed bids were received for the 2022 Private Lead Service Line
Contract:

Contractor Total Cost (Bid items 1 – 14)

MJ Construction, INC. $2,895,400

Wood Sewer & Excavating $2,999,470

Mid City Corporation $3,182,300

The bid from MJ Construction, INC. is the lowest and in the best interest of the City. Pete
Hartz stated that funding is available. Strand Associates approves of MJ construction and has
recently worked with them in Stoughton. The City of Oconomowoc also gave a positive
review.

Motion to authorize go award the 2022 Private Lead Service Lateral Replacement Project #09-22 for a
total of $2,500,000 a reduction from the bid amount to match available funding provided by the WDNR.
Motion by Ald. Romlein
2nd Ald. Bartz
Carried by unanimous voice vote

3. Adjournment
Motion to adjourn Ald. Ruetten
2nd Ald. Bartz
Carried by unanimous voice vote
Meeting adjourned at 6:36 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Bob Wetzel
Public Works Commission Chair



Note: These minutes are uncorrected, and any corrections made thereto will be noted in the proceedings
at which these minutes are approved.


